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May 18th, 2016

Metropolitan King County Council

Budget and Fiscal Management Committee
Dear Committee Members,

I became aware of the difficult situation for people who have fallen behind in paying their property taxes and having a partial check returned to them, in January, 2012.  I could not believe this person’s story.  How could the assessor’s office turn down a payment?  The IRS allows taxpayers to make installment payments all the time. After some research and conversations with the King County Assessors’ office and state Senator Sharon Nelson’s office, Senator Nelson introduced a bill to allow counties to accept partial payments for delinquent property taxes. As you all know in 2014 our state legislature did pass the law, Substitute House Bill 2309 allowing such payments.
I am thrilled that Councilmember Joe McDermott is sponsoring Proposed Ordinance No. 2016-0243.1.
Allowing partial payments for delinquent property taxes can be a win-win situation for the property owner, the state and the county. The property owner does not need to worry about foreclosure and the state and county, along with all the local taxing districts can collect some of the taxes owed to them, increasing their monthly revenue. This would mean more money for both state and local schools, for the county and our roads that are underfunded.
The recession has hurt many families. Once people fall behind on their property taxes, saving thousands of dollars to pay the whole amount due, seems insurmountable. And once many families may get close to the large past due tax bill amount, a family emergency may come up and the homeowner falls behind again. Homeowners want to pay their property taxes and allowing for smaller regular payments will meet this goal. No one wants to see the county foreclose on a home.
King County can be the model for the rest of the state with this pilot program. Please pass Proposed Ordinance No. 2016-0243.1 out of committee. Allowing for these partial payments is the right thing to do.

Thank you,

Hilary Emmer

Vashon Island

206-463-7277

